
Victoria Park Netball/Basketball Courts – Update noted.  
 
5 There was submitted a report by Grant Morrison and Martin Wright, Glasgow 
Life, regarding the Victoria Park netball and basketball courts, advising   
 
(1) of the Steering Group that comprised representatives from the Victoria Park 

Community Trust, Glasgow City Council (NRS), Basketball Scotland and 
Glasgow Netball Association;  

 
(2) that over the past 12 months Glasgow Life had provided support and 

assistance to the Steering Group to explore and scope out options for the 
development of the Victoria Park facility, and to act as the applicant in seeking 
to secure capital funding contributions from external agencies Sport Scotland 
and FCC Communities;  
 

(3) that the new courts would enhance and improve the provision of free and 
accessible sport and recreation facilities in Victoria Park, contributing to the 
health and wellbeing of the local community and would  also act as the focus 
for the delivery of a programme of activities from local partners, including 
clubs affiliated to the Glasgow Netball Association and Basketball Scotland;  
 

(4) that the Area Partnership had been invited to support the allocation of 
£48,984 of ENV2/IPG12 receipts towards the upgrading, extension and 
ongoing maintenance of existing tennis courts in Victoria Park;  
 

(5) that the Area Partnership had been invited to support the allocation of 
£18,160 of ENV2/IPG12 Informal Sport receipts towards the provision and 
ongoing maintenance of a new, free play, mini-basketball court within the 
grounds of the Riverside Museum; and  
 

(6) of the design proposals, as detailed in the report.  
 

After consideration, the Partnership 
 
(a) noted the report; 

 
(b) raised questions that were addressed by Grant Morrison and Martin Wright 

and welcomed the projects  
 
 


